CHEDISTON AND LINSTEAD GROUPED PARISH COUNCIL
A meeting was held on Monday 18 July 2022 at 7.30 pm in the Linstead Village Hall
MINUTES
1.  The Chairman welcomed Cllrs and members of the public, those present were John Ibbott, Janet Heath, Mark Ttchener, Mark Buroughs, Tammi Mason and Jonny Vaughan
2.  Apologies for absence were received from Sarah Hunt and Jo Wareham
3.  There were no eclarations of Interest to declare
4.  Minutes of AGM minutes held on Monday 16 May 2022 were circulated and agreed to be a true and accurate account of the meetings.  The PC annual minutes were duly signed.
5.  There were no matters arising from minutes not covered by the agenda.
6.  Public Forum – The whereabouts of the millennium tree and its placement was raised.  The clerk said it was temporarily planted in her garden to protect it until a permanent place was located. It would be planted in the Autumn.  It will be raised at AOB.  It was asked why the clerks detail are not on the Agenda’s?   A complaint was voiced as why it took 6 weeks for the AGM minutes to be posted onto the web-site.  The Clerk has previously responded to this member of the public, unfortunately it was an oversite of the web-master. The defibrillator casing is still not closing properly, the clerk said she had called out the installer after receiving an e-mail from this member of public and they have reported that they cannot adjust it any further.  The clerk has contacted the manufacturer who will look at what they can do.  Three residents of Harleston Road, Linstead who sit outside the 30 mph area are concerned about speeding outside their properties (there are 6 properties in this area) there have been incidents of near misses on many occasions.  It was suggested that all near misses are recorded on the Highways portal, this could be done individually or by contacting the clerk and she will post the issues.  A question as to how easy it would be to move the 30 mph area to include these properties was raised.  The Chairman said it would be extremely difficult, but he emphasised the importance of reporting all incidents of near misses on the Highways portal as this would aid any case put forward to have this area included within the 30mph area.  The issue of the 30 mph not including School Lane as it does on Godfrey’s Hill was raised.  This road is frequently used by large farm machinery which travel at speed which is extremely dangerous to other road users and the ability of heavy vehicles being able to stop at the junction with Halesworth Road. This has previously been brought to the attention of Highways with a detailed submission but it was not approved.  Cllr Burroughes suggested that we look to the Quiet Lane Initiative as these aids can help to change driver’s perceptions of speed.  It was pointed out that the Highway Code states that all drives should drive within their vision.  It is reported that School Lane vergers have been badly eroded because SCC re-directed traffic along this road by mistake.  The signage along the B1123 within the 30 mph area is stated as insufficient, missing/damaged and faded.  We will look to survey whole area and address these issues and look into the Quite Lane Initiative.
7.  Finance - Quarterly Financial Statement given to Councillor’s; Cheque for Trevor Brown - £130.00, internal auditor; Cheque for HACT – bus service - £444.50; Cheque for Clerk expenses - £48.79.  The clerk read out a statistics report from HACT detailing the bus service had a slow start with 8 passenger journeys per day but now up to 20 passenger journeys are regularly being recorded.  The clerk will liaise with HACT to find out if there is an avenue to get the service included within services provided by SCC.
8.  Internal Audit Report was forwarded to Cllrs and has been posted on the website.  There were no issues to report.
9. B1123 – update re speeding – We still need to get permission to locate poles to take Speed Indictor Devices by the Village Hall and up from Godfrey’s Hill.  Sites ideally should not have any driveways in the 100 metres up to the devices, unfortunately the locations we have identified do have driveways.
10. Dog waste bins – The Chairman passed this item to MB, who raised it at our last meeting.  He said he had been contacted by members of the public again after the decision not to take the issue further.  He said a petition had been logged with the clerk. The clerk confirmed that this had been received and she had therefore contacted David Fidler from East Suffolk NORSE about the service they provide.  The bins are £247.22 plus VAT each which includes site scanning, plastic post and installation. They come in either red or green.  The siting of the bins must be agreed with East Suffolk NORSE and the land owner must provide written consent.  East Suffolk NORSE will be responsible for the emptying of the bins.  The clerk has received confirmation from Cllr Buroughes that he would be prepared to finance the purchase of dog waste bins.  MB proposed that three green bins would meet the needs of Chediston residents, one sited opposite The Firs, beside the footpath which runs to the Church, one by the footpath on The Green beside the water treatment works and another one sited opposite the gateway by The Brambles.  Three Cllrs voted to support the proposal.  The Clerk will organise their purchase.
11. Correspondence                                                                                           Sizewell  C Update       
Draft East Suffolk Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) Charging Schedule  Consultation: Draft Housing in Clusters and Small Scale Residential Development in the Countryside Supplementary Planning Document           
12. Correspondence for circulation                                                                            Clerks and Councils Direct                                                                                   Cllr Burroughes District and County Reports – he confirmed that County were going to object to the National Grid bringing overhead pylons to supply power to Bramford from Norfolk.  They consider underground or an off shore proposal would be better.  County are investing heavily in Special Education Needs for Suffolk pupils by providing places within school settings.  Sizewell C are due to receive a decision by the Secretary of State shortly.  There has been a new Chairman at East Suffolk, he comes from the Lowestoft area.  The first Festival of Light in Lowestoft was well received, 60,000 people attended the event and it is expected to boost the local economy
13. AOB.  -  siting of Millennium Oak Tree – suggestions were by the two previously sited commemorative horse chestnut trees on Chediston Green and beside the bench on the bridleway across Mr John Parsons field.  It was proposed and seconded that we should plant it by the bench.  Mr Parsons will be contact to seek his approval.     Once this tree is planted it was suggested that a tree trail is set up, we suggested that our tree officer is contact to help with this project.      The residents of Harleston Road, Linstead are keen to put together a proposal for Highways to extend the 30 mph are to include them as they are keen to push for change.

14. Date of next meeting – Monday 19 September in Chediston School Room
Signed ……………………………….      Dated   ………………………………….
